
 

Minutes of the meeting of Employment panel held at Committee 
Room 1, Shire Hall, St. Peter's Square, Hereford on Monday 7 
October 2019 at 10.15 am 
  

Present: Councillor David Hitchiner (chairperson) 
Councillor Tony Johnson (vice-chairperson) 

   
 Councillors: Liz Harvey 
 

  
Officers: Tracey Sampson, Julie Davies 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE   
 
None. 
 

2. NAMED SUBSTITUTES (IF ANY)   
 
None. 
 

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   
 
In relation to agenda item 7, Councillor Harvey declared that she was a school governor. 
 

4. MINUTES   
 
The minutes of the meeting of 14 January 2019 were received.  
 

5. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC   
 
No questions were received from members of the public. 
 

6. QUESTIONS FROM COUNCILLORS   
 
No questions were received from councillors. 
 

7. TEACHERS PAY AWARD 2019/20   
 
The HR services manager introduced the report and answered questions from the panel. 
It was noted that: 

 The working party had representatives from trade unions, headteachers from all 
categories of schools, officers from children and families directorate and HR 
officers; 

 Although the council could not impose the pay award on academies, in 
Herefordshire academies had generally followed the council’s stance; 

 The national pay award related only to the minima and maxima points on the pay 
scale, it was for the council to determine any local increase to that award; 

 In line with most other councils, Herefordshire continued to use a system of 
reference points for teachers’ salaries, and the working party agreed that 
applying the same percentage uplift to all pay points was fair and equitable to all 
staff; 



 

 Schools had been advised to budget for a 1% increase and there would be an 
additional 0.75% coming from central government but there would still be a gap 
for schools to cover; 

 The impact on school budgets had been discussed extensively in the working 
party and headteacher representatives had felt it was important to maintain 
equity across the pay points, even though this would put additional pressure on 
budgets; 

 Support staff such as teaching assistants would not be affected by this pay award 
as their pay was on the same system as other council staff. 

 
The panel supported the proposal to apply a 2.75% increase across all pay point but 
expressed concern about the impact on school budgets of the unfunded increase and 
requested that a letter be sent to the Department for Education urging that future pay 
increases be fully funded by central government.  
 
The HR services manager highlighted the government’s proposal to increase starting 
salaries for teachers to £30k either from 2022/23 or from September 2022. It was 
unclear how this increase was to be delivered and funded.  
 
The panel expressed their appreciation for the work of teachers in Herefordshire and 
noted recent improvements in standards achieved. 
 
The panel indicated its support that the following be applied: 
 
(a) Subject to Parliamentary approval a 2.75% increase for school leaders and 

teachers on all scale points within all pay ranges with effect from 1st 
September 2019; 
 

(b) Subject to Parliamentary approval a 2.75% increase on all allowances with 
effect from 1st September 2019. 

 
The meeting ended at 10.35 am Chairperson 


